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Dear Parents and Guardians,

As you are aware, in an unprecedented move, the Oswego County Legislature has
declared a State of Emergency which included the closing of all schools in Oswego
County. Trinity Catholic School will remain closed until Tuesday, April 14™.

Your child/children’s teacher(s) are preparing lessons for the students to complete
during their time at home. Many lessons, particularly for the older grades, will require
use of a Chromebook or computer as well as internet access. Once you receive your
child’s lessons, if you do not have access to the internet or a device, please contact the
school office, 315-343-6700. Spectrum is offering a 60 day free trial. In addition to
the work assigned, there are multiple free websites you can visit which will enable
your child to reinforce their reading and math skills as well as explore new topics in all
other subject areas. Please be mindful of all websites visited by your child.

All assignments can be picked up on Wednesday, March 18" at the time specified
below, according to the first letter of your last name. Distribution will be from the
gymnasium doors. One person from each car is asked to come in to pick up the
materials. Please bring your child/children’s backpack.

9:00- A&B 10:40 - M &N

920-C&D 11:00-0,P, Q&R

9:40-E & F 11:20-S

10:00 - G, H, 1, J 11:40-T, U, V, W XY, & Z
10:220-K & L

I encourage you to set up a daily schedule for your child. We begin our day always in
prayer, the school’s mission statement, and with the pledge of allegiance. When the
day’s work is complete, conclude this portion of your day again in prayer. Despite this
hardship, we are all healthy and have much to be thankful for. This time outside the
classroom should not be considered a vacation.

The CDC is encouraging social distancing.  You can visit their website,
https://'www.cdc.gov, for the specifics. Social gatherings of children, sleepovers etc.
should not occur. Our efforts now will reduce the number of infected in our




community.  Stress handwashing, particularly before and after meals and when
returning home after being outside, whether at the store, the playground, or in contact
with other people.

The school office will be open during this time but only essential staff will be working.
If I do not answer the phone when you call, please leave a message or send me an
email, bsugar@syrdiocese.org. I will do my best to answer any of your questions.

Sincerely,

Barbara E. Sugar, Princip§



